California State University, Long Beach

Program and Assessment Review Council Meeting Minutes

Meeting 3, 15 Dec 2010

Present: R. Birkemeier, M. Celsi, C. Chin, K. Freesemann, J. Grey, K. Janousek, B. Keely, M. Kuo, M. Laws, H. Nguyen, L. Nguyen, B. Pernet, S. Platt, S. Reddy, S. Sayegh, S. Steimetz [M. He, V. Novack excused]; guests Michael Solt (CBA Dean), Lisa Vollendorf (Academic Senate)

I. The meeting was called to order at 2:07 pm
II. The agenda was approved as read.
III. Minutes of Mtg 2 (20 Oct 2010) were approved with one amendment.

IV. Announcements

1) Keith mentioned standard announcements regarding PARC business to be found on the meeting agenda. Next meeting of PARC will be 2 Feb 2011.

V. New business

1) Lisa Vollendorf, Chair of Academic Senate, visited briefly to thank the council for its work.

VI. Program Review Presentations

1) B.S. in Business Administration, and Master of Business Administration, CBA (time certain 2:15)
Sharlene Sayegh presented this review, which was prepared by Chin Chang and herself, with help from Mary Celsi in CBA. Discussion clarified a number of points in the report, which will be modified to take them into account.  The more major suggestions included:

-- clarification of the section on Faculty: Lecturers (C, "Describe the role of full-time or part-time temporary lecturers"). Currently it is unclear if the data reported in that section apply to all faculty (T/TT as well as lecturers) or just to lecturers.  Also, this section doesn't really address the role of lecturers in teaching in the unit.

-- IR data on graduate program students only includes state-support program, but there are two separate self-support programs, so estimate of total number of students progressing through graduate programs is currently low.  CBA will provide estimates of students passing through self-support programs, and this will be included in the report. 

-- suggestion to revise terminology, and drop use of word "department" in the review, as this is review of CBA. 

-- suggestion to seek data on the options within these two degree programs, but not regarded as essential by the council.

-- suggested revisions to recommendations to the CBA #s 4 and 5.  For #4, revise to something like "The CBA should continue to monitor student success on the CSU-BAT and other assessment measures and continue to improve curriculum based on the results", and for #5, something like "The CBA should monitor the effectiveness of the new "Course Coordinator Council to ensure that students achieve standard skill sets throughout the CBA core."

-- data in report on student diversity, but none on faculty diversity. Dean Solt noted that CBA aggressively trying to increase faculty diversity. Suggested to revise CBA recommendation #2 to "The CBA should continue to be aggressive over the next review period to sustain a highly-qualified and diverse complement of faculty."

In Executive Session, PARC approved the Program Review document as amended above.

VII. Unfinished Business

1) Reviewed the Program Review Calendar for 2010-2011, and reviewed assignments to Program Review Committees. Most members now assigned to two PRCs for the academic year. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:20 pm

Respectfully submitted,

Bruno Pernet




